
During the January 22nd conference call the following topics were discussed: 
 

1. Detailed review of the Methane Emission Factor Development Project for 
Selected Sources in the Natural Gas Industry-Task 1 Draft Report 
 
A variety of final suggestions were made regarding additions and revisions to the 
report.  These will be incorporated into a final version of the Task 1 report and the 
revised report will be posted to the project web site. 
 
http://www.utexas.edu/research/ceer/GHG/index.html   

 
2. Discuss the Texas Equipment Survey and the California Equipment Survey to 
determine the need for a new survey 
  
A variety of equipment surveys that are currently underway were discussed.  These 
included equipment surveys done in Texas (for estimating emissions of ozone 
precursors):  The Texas reports are posted at the project web site: 
  
http://www.utexas.edu/research/ceer/GHG/files/ConfCallSupp/H40T121FinalReport.pdf  
  
http://www.utexas.edu/research/ceer/GHG/files/ConfCallSupp/H068FinalReport.pdf  
  
In addition, the California Air Resources Board described an equipment survey that they 
will be conducting for estimating greenhouse gas emissions from natural gas operations 
in California.  Joe Fischer of the ARB promised to keep the project team informed of the 
progress of the survey.  As a follow-up, in late February, he noted that the survey had 
been posted at: 
 
 http://www.arb.ca.gov/cc/oil-gas/oil-gas.htm  
 
A list serve for updates is available for sign-up at the web site. 
 
Additional studies that are currently underway, that may be able to provide equipment 
population information were discussed and to the extent that these data are available, they 
will be assembled by the project team. 
 


